
 

teachers and administrators, 

missionaries, and church planters.  

Some will continue with their studies 

to earn higher degrees at APTS or 

elsewhere.   Below are pictures of 

Galen’s Hermeneutics and Pauline 

Theology classes. 

 In 2014 Asia Pacific 

Theological Seminary set a goal of 

having 200 students, a goal that 

seemed impossible at the time.  Our 

enrollment this past trimester was 242!  

Those students came from 30 countries 

in Asia, the Pacific islands, Latin 

America, Australia, North America, 

Africa , and Europe.  The countries 

with the largest representation are the 

Philippines, China, the USA, Myanmar, 

and New Zealand.  In March, 40 

students graduated and will return to 

their countries as pastors, Bible school 
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To all our 
supporters: “I thank 
my God every time I 
remember you. 4 In 
all my prayers for all 
of you, I always 
pray with joy 
5 because of your 
partnership in the 
gospel from the first 
day until now 
….”  (Phil. 1:3-5) 

Back to the Philippines! 
 Within the next few weeks  

we will return to the our home and 

the APTS campus in the Philippines.  

We came to the USA for a short 

itineration.  Then Covid hit, and the 

world shut down.  Within the past 

few weeks the Philippines has 

opened up again, and we should be 

able to return.  Please pray with us 

that we will be able to supply all the 

paperwork that is required for 

entry. 


